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Dear Brothers and Sisters of our Great Asia Pacific Region,  
 
On behalf of the Scout Association of Maldives, it is with great respect and gratitude that I write 
to formally endorse Ms. Fathimath Iba Nazim as the Maldives candidate for Regional Youth 
Representative at the Asia-Pacific Scout Youth Forum 2025 in Taiwan. 
 
Ms. Iba has been an inspiring young leader in our movement, serving with dedication and humility in 
every role entrusted to her. In her current position as Vice Chairperson of the Scout Youth Council of 
Maldives – a position she was elected to by her peers at the National Scout Youth Forum – she has 
consistently shown a genuine commitment to empowering her peers and ensuring that young 
people’s voices are heard and valued in decision-making. 
 
Her journey in Scouting reflects not only her perseverance and sense of responsibility but also her 
ability to bring people together, foster collaboration, and nurture growth. She has been a true 
champion for Climate Action, leading one of the most well-recognized environmental projects 
undertaken by Maldivian Scouts through her Scout Group, further demonstrating her vision and ability 
to mobilize young people for meaningful impact. 
 
Through these experiences, Iba has developed the skills, perspective, and resilience needed to 
represent young people effectively at the regional level. More importantly, she approaches every task 
with sincerity, inclusivity, and a strong belief in the values of Scouting. This makes her exceptionally 
well-placed to represent the voices of young people across the Asia-Pacific Region and to contribute 
meaningfully to shaping its policies and strategies. 
 
We humbly put forward Iba as a candidate, confident that she will carry out this responsibility with 
integrity and enthusiasm, and that her contributions will help strengthen youth participation and 
leadership across the Asia-Pacific Region. We kindly request your support for her candidacy, trusting 
that with your encouragement she will serve with distinction and remain a source of pride for our 
shared movement. 
 
Should you wish to learn more about her motivation and vision, we warmly encourage you to connect 
directly with our candidate, Iba, at iba.nazim@scout.mv.  
 
With sincere appreciation for your consideration, 
 
Yours in Scouting, 
 
 
 
Maeed Mohamed Zahir 
Chief Commissioner 
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